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Council Approves Plan to Consolidate Job and Family Services, Other 

County Offices in Former Firestone Building 

Nearly 400 Summit County Em-
ployees will have a new $20 mil-

lion dollar home next year. 

Summit County Council has ap-
proved a plan from County Execu-
tive Russ Pry to lease space in the 
former Firestone complex in South 
Akron for the Department of Job 
and Family Services (DJFS) and 

other county offices. 

The new facility will feature shared com-
mon areas and meeting spaces, offer 
ample free parking for employees and 
guests and the County will be able to 

better coordinate services for clients. 

The plan was first presented to Council in 
a resolution at Councilõs March 17th 
meeting.  It would include accepting two 
lease agreements for the space with Ak-
ron Phoenix Development Co.   Pry first 
announced the plan in his State of the 

County address March 14. 

The resolution was assigned to the Plan-
ning and Economic Development Commit-
tee, reviewed at the Committee Meeting 
on March 24th, and passed at the Coun-

cil Meeting on March 31st. 

According to the resolution, the site locat-
ed at 1180 S. Main St. would be used to 
consolidate DJFS offices, which currently 
are divided among four buildings with 
limited parking for clients. In addition to 
the Department of Job and Family Ser-
vices, the Department of Environmental 
Services, Board of Revision, Administra-
tive Services ñ Physical Plants, Summit 
Soil and Water, The Ohio State Universi-
ty Extension and County Records Office 
would all move to the South Main Street 
site from 2525 State Road in Cuyahoga 

Falls. 

The lease for about 162,000 square feet of 
space on four floors would be for a period of 
19 years and six months for a total cost of 
$30.6 million, according to the letter of intent 
between the county and Akron Phoenix De-
velopment, which is in the process of acquiring 
the property from the City of Akron.  There 
would be an approximate cost of $20 million 

dollars to renovate the building. 

Council Vice-President Sandra Kurt (At-Large) 
expressed her support of using the Firestone 
site. òThe choice weõve made is really the 
optimal choice.  It will be good to have all of 
the DJFS services in one location as well as 
other County Services.  Itõs a good move for  
our employees and definitely our constitu-

ents,ó she said. 

The moves, which are expected to take place 
in mid-2015, will free up downtown Akron 
space that could be used by the Austen BioIn-
novation Institute.  As for the State Road 

property, the county will work with Falls 
Mayor Don Walters to find new tenants or a 
new use for the building, which also will put it 
back on the tax rolls and benefit both the 
county and the city.  The new S. Main St. fa-
cility will aid in the re-development of the 

South Akron area. 

òWe will continue to look for ways to most 
effectively use facilities and resources in Sum-
mit County to operate most cost efficiently.  
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INSIDE:  Councilwoman Prentice Hosts Letõs Move Summit County Employee Health Walk é Boy Scouts Troop Visits Councilé  

Council Recognizes State Champion Wrestlers from Walsh HS, Honors Young Hero 

Council Members received a surprise visit 
from Akron RubberDucks mascot Orbit during 
an April Council Meeting.  Orbit was visiting 
to help Councilwoman Paula Prentice promote 
the òLetõs Move Summit Countyó Employee 
Health Walk, held April 26th at Canal Park, 

home of the RubberDucks AA Baseball Team.  

See complete story on page 2 

Image of New County Building where Depart-
ment of Job and Family Services, Department 
of Environmental Services, Board of Revision, 
Administrative Services ñ Physical Plants, 
Summit Soil and Water, The Ohio State Univer-
sity Extension and County Records Office will 

be located in 2015. 

Rendering from County Executiveõs Office  

This move allows us to be fiscally respon-
sible, while still pursuing growth opportu-
nities,ó  concluded Council President, Ilene 

Shapiro.  



On Saturday, April 26, 2014 Summit 
County Council Member Paula Prentice 
(District 8) hosted a òLetõs Move Summit 
County!ó Employee Health Walk in 

downtown Akron.   

Open to the public, more than 100 
walkers followed a 2.7 mile route that 
began and ended at Canal Park, home 
of the Akron RubberDucks.  There was a 
$10 registration fee for the walk,  which 
included a ticket to the RubberDucks 
baseball game following the walk.  In 

addition, each walker received a òLetõs 
Move Summit County!ó backpack for the 
walk and a route map card.  Summit 
County employees were eligible to earn 

250 Vitality points for participating. 

The route included stops at: 

¶ The Spaghetti Warehouse 

¶ METRO Transit Station 

¶ University of Akron at Quaker 

Square 

¶ Akron-Summit County Main Library 

and 

¶ Canal Park 

At each stop, walkers had their route 
cards validated and received free sam-
ples or coupons.  At the end of the 
route, walkers turned in their validated 
cards for a chance to win prizes in a 
drawing held during the Rubber Ducks 

game. 

Prizes were donated by:  

Target; The Peanut Shoppe; Akron 
Civic Theatre; Summit County Depart-
ment of Insurance and Risk Manage-
ment - Russell M. Pry, Executive; Tom 
Bevan, Attorney at Law; and 

Fifth/Third Bank. 

Special Thanks to route partners:  

Spaghetti Warehouse and Wellness IQ; 
METRO Regional Transit Authority;     
The University of Akron;                    
Akron-Summit County Public Library 

and the Akron RubberDucks. 

 

Councilwoman Paula Prentice Hosts òLetõs Move Summit Countyó  
Employee Health Walk Downtown with Akron RubberDucks  
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Photos clockwise from Top Left:  Russ Pry at Walk Registration; Council President Ilene Shapiro 
and Paula Prentice pose with UA Mascot, òZippyó; Councilman Tim Crawford (center) crosses 
street with a group of walkers; Summit County Human Resources Director Leonard Foster gets his 
card validated at  METRO Station; Council Members Shapiro and Crawford with Russ Pry; Council 
Members Prentice and Kurt with RubberDucks Mascot, òWebsteró;  Council Members Prentice, Kurt 
and Shapiro with Council Senior Research Analyst, Kent Starks; Councilman Nick Kostandaras 

(center) with group at Spaghetti Warehouse/Wellness IQ stop. 


